
 

 

Secretary Managers Report AGM 25/10/2020 

Welcome to the Annual report for Club North Haven and our financial results for the year end 2019/20. 

 

Our Club returned a positive cash flow position of $45,593 whilst reporting a loss of $371,767. 

 

The past year has been a tough year for our Club and all Clubs throughout the state of NSW.  Droughts, 

fire, floods and now the Covid 19 pandemic.  Clubs are now in survival mode. 

 

Our Club was closed for 9 weeks of enforced shutdown.  This was a very difficult time for the Club, 

and in particular for our staff who were stood down for this period. 

 

During this time our Club had virtually no revenue coming in whilst we continued to pay utilities.  We 

must thank all our suppliers for being so supportive during this time. 

 

I would like to personally thank all of Club North Haven’s staff during this most difficult time, they are 

the most loyal and supportive staff that I have ever had the pleasure of working with. 

 

It is pleasing that once again we are now back open, however under very different circumstances.  

There lots of challenges ahead for all of us and it won’t be easy, but with Management, Board, Staff, 

members and visitors, if we all work together all be patient, our club will come out the other side. 

 

With the support of all our members and guests, Club North Haven now has to consolidate.  There has 

been many government and health regulations forced upon us and we all have be understanding of 

all the new rules to survive this current pandemic. 

 

Club North Haven has implemented all the secure and safety measures of our Covid 19 safety plan to 

make our Club as safe as possible for our staff and members  

 

We will continue to review and comply with all health regulations and go above and beyond to have 

our members and guests feel as safe as possible whilst attending our club.  We need everyone’s 

support for our club to survive into the future. 

 

Our Club has and will continue to support our local sporting clubs including Camden Haven Junior 

League, Mens and Ladies Bowls, Darts, Snooker, North Haven Golf Club, Travelling Bowlers, Fishing 

Club, and Pigeon Club. 

 

Once again I would like to thank the Board, and all of our great Staff at Club North Haven for their 

efforts throughout the year and for the wonderful job they do looking after all of our members and 

visitors –Well Done 

 

Also to our Members and guests a very big thank you for your support.  We need your continued 

support your patronage and loyalty throughout the year for our club to continue to grow into the 

future. 

 

Peter Negus 

Secretary Manager 


